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                        From Interim Pastor Dan Paulson
Grace to you and peace from God our Father and our Lord 

and Savior, Jesus the Christ. Amen
On August 10th Sunne’s Church Council and I met to discern interim ministry here at 

Sunne and what it will look like. Together we determined the scope of the position and what 
I will do as your interim.  Basically I’ll serve you as your full time pastor as the call committee 
seeks out a Pastor to be called to Sunne. I will preach the Word of God in the pulpit (or there 
abouts) administer the Sacraments and along with the help of readers, acolytes, ushers, 
organist (pianist) video crew, et all, preside at your weekly worship services. I look forward 
as well to teaching confirmation and maybe lead a bible study.  I will do visitations and 
provide Holy Communion to those in need as well care for the grieving and preside at 
funerals.

My wife Kathy and I just celebrated our 37th anniversary on the 17th and we are a team 
of sorts. Kathy does do pulpit supply and has served congregations as a licensed lay pastor in 
Sherwood and Evanger, Alamo and Wildrose. She is a gifted preacher and has a true loving 
heart. We served Wilmington in Arnegard together for 2 ½  years as their interim pastors 
and I have served Bread of Life in Minot 20 months, St. Paul in Garrison for 11 months, First 
Lutheran in Mandan for 18 months and I just completed an interim at Zion in Beulah for 17 
months. Most of all I am blessed to continue this work that God has called me to beginning 
soon at Sunne.

You should know, I have known your former Pastor Paul Schauer for at least 28 years 
and have always loved him and his ministry. I, like you, have been blessed to know him. That 
said, I need you to know that I am not Paul and neither will the new pastor who comes here 
be. I am a very laid-back individual and I conduct ministry with love and a smile or two. I am 
excited to be called to your community of faith as we work together and minister in faith 
with all God’s people.

See you soon,

Pastor Dan Paulson
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FROM THE CHURCH COUNCIL PRESIDENT

“To Paint a House”
During a recent review of the parsonage property it was observed that the outside of the house 
needs painting.  In fact, some siding will experience damage if painting it is not done soon.  
That damage would lead to higher repair costs.  So, the Council decided to proceed with getting 
quotes for painting the house.  We received two bids.  One bid was substantially below the 
other (low bid $4,100, high bid $8,000) but was still above our Sunne Constitution limit of 
$3,000.  Any amount above this (that was not already approved in our annual budget) requires 
us to obtain Congregation approval before proceeding.   In order to meet our constitutional 
requirement, we decided to set a Congregation meeting for September 11th at which time we 
would review the bids and obtain Congregation approval to move forward.   The low bidder 
stated that this would work out fine because he was busy until then.   

Now this is when the wheels came off the cart.  After returning from a vacation trip I received a 
call asking if we could purchase the paint and get going on the contract.  The low bidder had 
some cancellations/postponement in other projects and wanted to move our project up on his 
schedule.  (To be honest, I had too much going on at that moment and I completely spaced off 
the Congregation meeting.)  At this point my concern was to get the project done and take 
advantage of the low bid.  I was concerned that if we did not move forward we may lose our 
place in line and the project would not be done this year.  So, for better or worse, I ok him 
moving forward with the painting of the house. 

I soon recognized that this would be a violation of our Constitution and struggled with how to 
proceed but decided to allow it to go forward.   One factor that I considered when deciding to 
proceed was another constitutional obligation for the Council to maintain and protect our 
property.  I also considered a prayer that our Council makes at the opening and closing of each 
Council meeting, in which we ask for guidance and help from the Lord to carry out the work of 
this Congregation and decided that getting the work done was more important than the $3,000 
limit.    I am still not sure that I made the right decision, however, that will be up to the 
Congregation to decide at our September 11th meeting.   Hope to see you then.  

Marcus Hall
Council Chairman

       

                                               

**Special Congregation meeting.  
September 11th at 9:30 am 

to discuss painting of the Parsonage.
Hope to see you there. **



  

Sunne Lutheran Endowment Fund
I just wanted to follow up on Sunne’s Endowment Fund.  Over 20 years ago the members of 
Sunne recognized that many of us would like to bequest a gift to Sunne that will go on doing 
God’s work through Sunne long after we pass and therefore they established an Endowment 
Fund.   Monies given to the Endowment Fund remain in the fund however the proceeds that are 
generated from the fund can be used to support Sunne’s current programs.  Members from our 
Congregation sit on the Endowment Committee and decide how our Fund is invested.  In 
addition, we also have some professional help that we can rely on.  The Evangelical Lutheran 
Church of America has established the ELCA’s Endowment Fund Pooled Trust that we can 
invest through (once we meet their minimum investment levels).   As part of their support to 
Congregations the ELCA will also come out and work with Congregations and individuals 
within the church to help raise awareness and establish long term endowment investments.   If 
you are interested in having them come out to Sunne please let our Endowment Committee 
(Emma Berg, Betty Schill, Bernadine Martin, Todd Schulz and Shelley Porter) know and they 
will set something up for this fall.

Marcus Hall

              Financial Report
            as of July 31, 2022
Endowment Fund  $  10,044.54
Equity-Building   657,794.63
Equity-Kitchen Project      52,814.21 
General Fund     48,147.03
Memorial Fund       1,365.00
Parsonage Fund                                      12,093.75
Seminary Student Fund                 17,037.69
Special Projects Fund                             12,059.88
Wilton Food Pantry     17,594.59
Net Income       7,620.73
Total Fund Balances             $828,951.32

  
If you would like a more detailed report, please
check with the office  for a copy of the complete
 report.

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING    
HIGHLIGHTS

                       AUGUST  10, 2022                 
 Talked about the Treasurers report
 Received a Call Committee update
 Reviewed Parsonage painting status
 Interim Pastor update (meet and greet)
 Reviewed Interim Pastor agreement
 Reported on the Church Secretary 

retirement
 Update on Bibles and Hymnals







Harvest Festival will be September 25th with 
worship at 10 a.m. and dinner served from 11:00 am 
to 1:00 pm.  There is a sign-up sheet at the church 
for all the needed donations:  pies and cheesecakes, 
potatoes, meat money, veggies, buns, etc.  There’s 
also a sign up for the work schedule.    Set-up will 
be on Friday, September 23rd  at 7 pm and Saturday, 
September 24th at 8:30 am.  People of all ages are 
encouraged to help.    Freewill offering for the 
dinner

  BAPTISMS
Congratulations to those
celebrating their baptismal
anniversaries in September.
  2--David Falkenstein
  5--Mackenzie Olson
  7--Mason Oswald
10--Danielle Schill
11--Jaycee Staloch
11--Jeanine Helm
13--Lincoln Murrey
15--Tavi Hirchert
15--Tori Hirchert
21--Betty Falkenstein
25--Pamela Vetter
25--Joanna Olson
27--Jolene Perkins
27--Ridge Rhone
28--Chad Oswald
30--Lynette Clausen

        With Sympathy
Our sympathies are extended to the families 
and friends of Marion 
Anderson.  God bless their memories and 
comfort them in their mourning 

    

  Barney Strand will be celebrating       

his 90
th
 birthday on September 6

th
.  Please 

help him celebrate by sending a birthday 

card to his home address:  36401 184
th
 St. 

NE, Regan, ND 58477. Fill up his mailbox 

with 90
th
 birthday greetings!
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FESTIVAL

ASSISTING WITH WORSHIP
IN SEPTEMBER
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